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Mrs. Chairman and members of the House Human Services, my name is Alexis Wangler. I am 

the Co-Founder and President of the 501(c)(3) nonprofit Health Freedom North Dakota. This is 

my written testimony in regard to Senate Bill No. 2133. 

 

I am strongly in opposition of this bill. This bill would allow emergency medical technicians the 

ability to administer any vaccine to an individual over the age of 18 years old. I think that is a 

very dangerous idea.  

Typically, when in emergent situations, emergency medical technicians do not have access to an 

individuals’ vaccine records. Without access to his or her vaccine records, how would the 

emergency medical technician know which vaccine the individual has already had? Allowing 

emergency medical technicians the ability to administer vaccines could result in an individual 

receiving a double dose of a particular vaccine. 

Also, in emergent situations, individuals are usually incoherent or incapacitated. He or she would 

not be able to give true informed consent to the vaccine that the emergency medical technician 

planned to administer. Administering a vaccine to an individual who is incoherent or 

incapacitated is a violation of the Nuremburg code and bodily autonomy.  

Like all medicine, vaccines are not one size fits all. There are risks involved with vaccines 

including death. The Vaccine Injury Compensation Program (VICP) acknowledges and 

compensates for injury and death as a result of vaccination. Many peer reviewed studies 

evidence severe adverse events that can occur from vaccination. The National Childhood 

Vaccine Injury Act of 986 was in response to failing vaccine manufacturers overrun with injury 

and death lawsuits from vaccines, namely DPT.  

The only place a vaccine should be given is at the doctor’s office. At the doctor’s office, the 

nurse or doctor is able to check his or her vaccine records. If the individual agrees to a vaccine, 

his or her chart can easily be updated to show that. 

I urge you to agree to not pass this bill. It is dangerous & reckless. Thank you for your time & 

consideration.  

 


